
NOTICE  OF DETERMINATION

TO: Governor's  Office  of Planning  and Research  FROM:

State  Clearinghouse
Office  P.0.  Box  3044
Sacramento,  CA  95812-3044

State  Water  Resources  Control  Board
Riverside  District
1350  Front  Street,  Room  2050
San Diego,  CA 92101

SUBJECT:  FilingofNoticeofDeterminationincompliancewithSection21108ofthePublicResourcesCode.

SCH#:  2010101061  as amended
WATERSYSTEM#:  33'l0075

PROJECT  TITLE:  Chino  Desalter  Expansion  Project

LEAD  AGENCY:  Chino  Basin  Municipal  Water  District
CONTACT  PERSON:  Curtis  Paxton
PHONE  NUMBER:  909.218.3729

RESPONSIBLE  AGENCY:  State  Water  Resources  Control  Board  (State  Water  Board)
CONTACT  PERSON:  J. Steven  \/\/illiams
PHONE  NUMBER:  (619)  525-4159

PROJECT  LOCATION:  Hamner  Avenue  at Detroit  Street,  Norco  California

PROJECT  DESCRIPTION:  An interconnection  with  the  Chino  II Desalter  (CDA)  that  has recently  been  constructed.  This
interconnection  will allow  the  transfer  of 3,435  acre-feet  per  year  (AFY)  of treated  groundwater  from  the Chino  Basin  to
the  30-inch  Arlington  Desalter  Pipeline  that  will  be used  to serve  Western's  customers,  the Cities  of Norco  and Corona.
\/\/hile  the capacity  of the  pipeline  is 20 cubic  feet  per  second  (cfs),  it is anticipated  that  the  delivery  of CDA  water  to the
Arlington  system  will be at a constant  rate of 6 cfs. The  groundwater  is treated  using  reverse  osmosis  and chlorinated
prior  to delivery  to the distribution  system.  The  Chino  II Desalter  and the  Arlington  Desalter  both use free  chlorine  as the
primary  disinfection  method.

PUBLIC  AGENCY  APPROVING  PROJECT  AND  CARRYING  OUT  PROJECT:  This  is to advise  that  the  State  Water
Board  has issued  a water  supply  permit  amendment  05-20-19PA-016  for  the above  described  Project  on November  13,
2019,  and has made  the  following  determinations  regarding  the Project:

The  Project  will  not have  a significant  effect  on water  quality.
An MND  and amendments  were  prepared  for this  Project  pursuant  to the provisions  of the  California
Environmental  Quality  Act  (CEQA).
Mitigation  measures  were  not made  a condition  of the issuance  of this  permit.
A mitigation  reporting  or monitoring  plan  was  not adopted  for  this Project.
Findings  were  not made  pursuant  to the  provisions  of CEQA.
A Statement  of  Overriding  Considerations  was  adopted  for  this  Project.

This  is to certify  that  the  record  of permit  issuance  for  the  Project  is available  to the  general  public  at the  State  Water

Board,  Division  of Drinking  Water  District  office  noted  above.  The EIR/ELS  and amendments  are available  from  the lead
agency.

Signature: ' !'a%, , "f&1
Name:  J. StevenX'XAlliams, P.E.

Date:  November  13, 2019

Title: District  Enqineer
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